Neshannock High School Guidance Department

A Commitment to Excellence

3834 Mitchell Road

New Castle, PA   16105

724-658-5513

FAX: 724-657-8169
www.ntsd.org
Dear Parents/Guardians

I hope that and your new senior are well rested and ready for the final year of high school.  I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of some important information and to remind you of the college application procedure.  You are responsible for sending in your child’s application.  Official transcripts are $1.00 if requested by paper or free if the request is made electronically on Parchment but all are processed through the guidance office.  Students have all received information on how to register for the online request.  Enclosed is the information if you r senior is NOT yet registered.
When letters of recommendation are required, there are pre-recommendation forms (found on the guidance webpage) that are to be completed before asking faculty to write the letter.  It is also recommended that students provide a typed, pre-addressed, stamped envelope for those individuals writing the recommendations so that he or she may send them directly to the institution or organization.  Many applications require the guidance counselor’s evaluation and recommendation.  I will gladly complete this portion of the application and mail it to the appropriate institution.
College, Military, and Career representatives are being scheduled through the guidance office.  I encourage students to sign up for an informational talk with the representatives throughout the fall.  

There are various college fairs available in our area as well.  Neshannock supports and transports students to and from the Lawrence Co. College & Career Day at Westminster College to be held on Friday September 29, 2017.  In addition to fulfilling the graduation project component, I encourage the students to take advantage of this opportunity to ask important questions, gather information, and to obtain applications from specific colleges.  Parents are welcome to attend but all students are required to ride with the school.
Important test dates and deadlines:
 TEST

    TEST DATE
                    LOCATION

   REGISTRATION DEADLINE

SAT/Subject
        October 7, 2017

New Castle HS    (39-460)
            Sept. 8th 2017
SAT/Subject
        November 4, 2017
Neshannock HS (39-458)
            Oct. 5th  2017


SAT/Subject        December 2, 2017
Neshannock HS (39-458)
            Nov. 2nd 2017
Register on-line at www.collegeboard.com
Fees are $46.00 and testing areas include Math, Evidence Based Reading & Writing. The Essay section is optional (but some colleges require it)(+$14.00 )
 TEST

  TEST DATE
                    LOCATION

   REGISTRATION DEADLINE

  ACT
     October 28th, 2017
Neshannock HS  (237420)            Sept. 22nd  2017


  ACT
     December 9, 2017
New Castle HS     (184200)             Nov. 3rd     2017
Register on-line at www.ACT.org
Fees are $46.00 and testing areas include Math, Reading, Science, and English.  

The Essay section is optional (but some colleges require it) ( +$16.50)
· Photo ID and admission ticket required for each test.  New photo ID requirements! Go to website for details

· Fee waivers available for families that meet financial guidelines (free or reduced lunch automatically qualify) see Mrs. DeVincentis for details
· Registration information available in guidance office
· Our High School Code (also known as the CEEB code) is 392-902 and must be listed if scores are to be placed on the transcript
More test dates available in 2018
Other Important Information

Financial Aid/Scholarship search 

*     www.scholaraid.com
*     www.collegeboard.com 
*     www.fastweb.com
College/Career search 

*   www.educationplanner.org    *   www.collegeboard.com 
*    www.anycollege.net
Seton Hill College Within the High School Meeting Tuesday September 12. 2017 LGI 6:00 pm. Only students scheduled in grades 11,12 Honors and AP courses are eligible for register for college credit.  
Senior Parent/Student Informational Meeting Tuesday, September 12, 2017  LGI  6:45 pm.  Topics to be covered will include; the application process, scholarship information, and graduation requirements.
Graduation Project is ongoing for all seniors.  This year students should complete the College & Career Day at Westminster College and continue to work on the 12 hours of community service.  Two job shadows should  be completed and returned by September 11, 2017.  Seniors will complete an autobiographical paper and a resume in the senior English class.

Financial Aid & FAFSA Completion Night is Monday October 30, 2017 at 6:30 pm in room 131. The Regional Director of PHEAA will be present to assist in completing financial aid forms and to answer questions about types of financial aid for higher education.  See enclosed list of items to bring to complete the online form.  Many institutions require this form to apply for financial aid/and or Merit Scholarships.  

Colleges/Employers and Scholarship Committees continue to “google” potential candidates on personal web pages (i.e. myspace.com, facebook.com etc).  Inappropriate content on these personal web pages may affect the student’s consideration for these organizations.  These sites are also being used by cyber predators to solicit contact with young children and young adults.
Personal Counseling Services are also offered through the Human Services Center and/or Drug and Alcohol Commission, Inc., in addition to counseling through the school’s guidance office.  All counseling is confidential. 
Seniors and parents are reminded that there are two major components to graduation:

1) Accumulation of 25 required graduation credits.  Refer to online student handbook, curriculum guide or graduation project handbook for specific course requirements.

2) Completion of the senior graduation project which must be completed by the end of the first semester of their senior year.  Specific details will follow.

**IMPORTANT** Any student who has NOT met all  graduation components will NOT be permitted to participate in graduation ceremonies. 

The attendance policy is strictly enforced. Students will not receive credit for any semester course that they have missed 20 or more days and will not receive credit for any full credit course that they miss 40 or more days.   Please refer to the online student handbook for details.

Please remember to visit the website www.ntsd.org to view school events and other important information.  The guidance link on the right side of the district page has helpful information out of the guidance office including forms, PowerPoint presentations, scheduled parent meetings and announcements.  If there is anything that I can do to assist you or your senior, please do not hesitate to contact me at (724) 658-5513 or at bdevincentis@ntsd.org
**** Sign up for the Remind App on your mobile device to get Class of 2018 updates and reminders via email and/or texts.  TEXT the message @ a7kf to 81010 to join.  Parents and students encouraged to join ****
Sincerely,

Brenda S. DeVincentis

High School Guidance Counselor
